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  OATLEY HERITAGE AND HISTORICAL SOCIETY NEWSLETTER JULY 2019

The year grows on us at an alarming pace and we realise that approaching 2020 will bring with it the 25th anniversary of our society. The inaugural meeting of the Society, then known as Oatley Heritage Group, was held on Friday 21st July 1995 at the Oatley School of Arts, just across Letitia Street from the Oatley RSL. The anniversary of this event is well worth celebrating. One of the plans we have is to prepare a booklet on the history and development of the society.

In this regard, at our next Coffee and Chat on 26th of this month (RSL Sub-Branch hall), we would like to invite members to jot down on a piece of paper a few sentences on their thoughts and memories of the society as it has grown over the last twenty five years. The editors of the booklet will then use these thoughts to embellish the contents. We intend the booklet to be launched and on sale possibly by the August presentation meeting or at the meeting in November. There will also be a short fun quiz that will test your knowledge of Oatley.

A subcommittee of our society has been revising our constitution. The members have modernised the text and regulations in line with the relevant Act, they have met several times and have been thorough in their approach. Changes proposed by the sub-committee will be considered first by our committee and then put to members of OHHS at a special meeting held in conjunction with the general meeting held in November.

Our next presentation (general) meeting will be held at the RSL club rooms on Friday 23rd August (10am start). The topic will be the life and career of one of Australia’s most eminent radio astronomers Ruby Payne- Scott who was an Oatley resident for many years. Her achievements included successful scientific research, social activism and passionate bushwalking. She, with her husband Bill Hall, produced two of the brightest students Oatley West Public School has had the privilege to educating: Fiona Hall AO, eminent artist; and the late Professor Peter Hall AO, a world class mathematician. The presentation will be given by Carolyn Little.

Again, I recommend that you stay in touch with our website. Committee members have been working to make it even more accessible. Look up “Oatley Heritage and Historical Society” and you will be able to explore reports and documents relating to our history and heritage. It is well worth examining.

The Lions Oatley Festival is not so far away - . It will be held on 19th October We will have our stall and I am sure it will be as popular as last year, particularly our Real Estate images.. It is my intention that we have a refreshing new logo and banner on display, so watch out for it..

It was my great pleasure to take part recently in a year 6 discussion at Oatley West Public School on a matter of local history. The topic was the life of Robert Townson, “the first man to own land in Oatley”. I must say that the students were very alert and asked many sensible and penetrating questions. Well done Year 6.

Julian Sheen.
[image: image3.jpg]HECITY & COUNTY INVESTHENT LAND £ BUILOING COMPA)

OATLEY TOWNSHIP

,/fxm AT BawAy ALATFORM . DOUBLE, LINE KAILWAY
_SPLENDIY VIEWS

SATURDAY

% MAy 189/
o al 3P M-

EE TRAIN. Jewes fedlsp Stlin o 205 0 Dayof Sale

i oz MowTH.

24 s 70 Buvens
OF 4 0f MoRE Lors.
M shastd s e





